
Cromwell Roundabouts – Traffic Update (10 March 2022) 
We are making excellent progress on constructing two roundabouts to improve safety on SH8B and the busy 
SH8B-SH6 intersection and are quickly moving to the next phase of works. This means the traffic layout will be 
changing. 

From Monday 14 March, SH6 will become one way only from SH8B intersection to Shortcut Road when heading 
to Wanaka. If you are travelling from Wanaka, you will be directed via Shortcut Road, to Cromwell or 
Queenstown.  

From Tuesday 15 March, Barry Avenue will be closed at the intersection with SH8B (near The Gate). Access to 
The Gate Hotel complex, Cromwell town centre and to re-join Barry Avenue, will be via Sargood Road.  

Please follow the detour signs. These temporary changes to the traffic layout will be in place until end May 2022. 

Any questions? Get in touch with our team: email: cromwellroundabouts@nzta.govt.nz or call 0272 903 665 

Interested in the project? Visit: https://www.nzta.govt.nz/projects/sh6-sh8b-cromwell-intersection-improvements/  

Thank you for your understanding and patience as we work hard to construct these roundabouts.  
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